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Lanes to Close for Route 60 Truck Lanes Construction in “Badlands,” 

Weekend of October 12-13 

Weekend travel through the Riverside County Badlands will take longer than usual on 

October 12 and 13, due to a closure of both westbound lanes and one eastbound lane on 

Route 60.  

The lane closures will take place from the Interstate 10/Route 60 Interchange in 

Beaumont to Gilman Springs Road in Moreno Valley, Saturday, October 12 at 4 a.m. to 

Sunday, October 13 at 8 p.m.  

Crews will be removing large rocks from the hillside north of the roadway for the Riverside 

County Transportation Commission’s Route 60 Truck Lanes Project. The rocks could fall 

onto the roadway during excavation, so the lanes will be closed for the safety of motorists 

and crews operating machinery.  

Drivers should expect significant delays, allow extra time, and avoid the area by using 

Interstate 10 as an alternate route. Although one lane on eastbound Route 60 will remain 

open during the weekend, travel likely will be slow-going in this area.  
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RCTC Chair and County Supervisor Chuck Washington reminded drivers, “Check traffic 

conditions before you leave home, be alert in our construction zone, and use I-10 as a 

detour route. While this closure may be inconvenient for weekend travelers, it is for your 

safety and the safety of our crews.”   

RCTC began construction in June to add truck lanes in both directions, widen shoulders, 

flatten roadway curves and increase the height of the center barrier. The new lanes are 

expected to open in late 2021.  

This weekend closure is separate from the Caltrans “60 Swarm,” which is requiring 

weekend full closures of westbound Route 60 between Riverside and Ontario through 

November. 

Weather and other factors may affect work. Register to receive construction updates by 

visiting rctc.org/60trucklanes, emailing 60trucklanes@rctc.org, following @60TruckLanes 

on social media, or calling 866-413-6060. Calls made to the helpline will be returned 

within one business day. More information about the weekend closure is available for 

download. 

 

http://www.rctc.org/60trucklanes
https://www.rctc.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/10/60TruckLanes_WeekendClosure_FactSheet_10-1-19_FINAL.pdf

